## **Lake County Radio Control Club**





May 2014

www.lakecountyrcclub.org

lakecountyrc@gmail.com

Editor: Bill Rago: 847-489-8871

# Nice Turnout & Great Weather for Scale Day



**Next Event** June 8th: Warbird & Electric Day

**Host: Jack Bernard** 

#### Meeting Minutes - May 1st, 2014

The Monthly meeting of the LCRCC was held in the Zion Public Library.

Dick Hultz called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. with 22 members present and no guests.

#### Secretary's Report:

The previous month's minutes were accepted as printed in the "Flypaper."

#### Treasurer's Report:

The treasurer's report was read by Dick in Leonard's absence and accepted as read.

#### Field Officer's Report:

Jack reported that the field has been rolled and trimmed and all machines (aside from the green mower) have been serviced or repaired.

#### Safety Officer's Report:

Chuck reported "No unsafe actions observed."

#### **Events Director's Report:**

Bill reported on the great success of "Opening Day." Great flying, and better doughnuts!!!

He also reported that after contact with Jim Doubek, the Picnic will be held on August 17th.

All is ready for Scale Day on May 4th, and all events have Cooks assigned. Thanks to all that volunteered for that duty!!

#### Old Business:

Dick started out by commenting on how great the Season opener was with lots of coffee and doughnuts consumed... He went on to thank all who helped with the refreshments.

Next on the agenda was the report on a meeting that he and Chuck shared with Tom Morgenstern of the Forest Preserve. They discussed the issues that the club addressed at our April meeting and what the Forest Preserve was willing to do to help us improve our site.

Budget issues were discussed and Tom informed Dick and Chuck that basically all they would be able to do for us would be the Porta-potty slab. There was a possible option for the improvement of the "Spectator" area but that was not something he could approve now... everything else on the list was a "definite" no-go.

After the meeting, Dick received an email from Tom stating that they would (in fact) do the pad for the toilet, but nothing else at this time... He requested that Dick bring the other items up to the members and decide if we really wanted to pursue these? If so, he would present them to the board for consideration.

At this time, Chuck commented on that meeting, and his "Take" on what Tom was telling them...

The issue, of what to ask for in addition to the pad, was then taken to a voice vote. The decision was to <u>not</u> ask for any further improvements at this time. Unanimous vote. (Motion by Jack Bernard, second by Gary Allen.)

After some discussion, a motion (followed by second, and unanimous voice vote) was offered to donate \$150.00 to the Zion Public Library in appreciation for providing us with such a great meeting place. (Free)

#### **New Business:**

Dick announced that he has purchased 3 new umbrellas for the field to serve as replacements, and spares at a cost of around 240\$. (See Treasurer's Report for accurate total.)

He also reminded everyone of our first event of the year coming up, "Scale Day" and that Sam Brown would be cooking for us with food ready @ 12 noon. He also informed everyone that we will be losing Sam, as he is planning on a move to Florida, and he thanked Sam for all he has done for the Club!! Thanks, SAM!!!!

Bill Rago brought up an issue of courtesy... He would "Really" be pleased if, when someone is about to enter the "Porta-potty," that they knock on the door. He has been disturbed (while entertaining his thoughts) by folks "Yanking" on the door!

Gary Allen shared a story about a contact that he had with a woman (Pat Gilbert) who he met in a restaurant while wearing his Club Jacket. She asked him if he belonged to the club, and after some conversation she told him of a collection of R/C gear that belonged to her late husband. It turns out that he was a member of the Club (Bill Gilbert). She wanted to donate these items to our club...

Gary contacted Jay Imroth, and the two of them went over to her house and collected the items. While there, they noticed she had a very unsafe stairway (with no hand railing). So, the following day, Gary and Jay returned to her house with a new hand rail and installed it for her. Way to go Guys!!!!! Great public relations.

The Club acknowledged Jay's and Gary's efforts for her and the club. Some of the items were given to Jon Fisher and the rest will be used as raffle items at the Club Picnic.

After some discussion the club voted to reimburse Gary for the hand railing.

Again, Great work guys!!!

#### **New Members:**

No new members

#### **Show and Tell:**

None

On a motion, second, and voice vote, the meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

#### Jim Spice

#### **Recording Secretary**

Treasurers Report For	
May 2014	
(Represents April 2014 Activity)	
Opening Checking Balance	\$ 2,045.74
Dues Deposited	-
LCRCC Pin Sales	-
50/50 Raffle	100
Total Receipts	
AMA Annual Club Renewal Dues	- 2
Steve Yeaton - Tractor Hydraulic Lift Gasket - Direct Debit	(38.02)
Richard Hultz - 3 Umbrellas and Donuts - #1529	(310.20)
Pats Services - porta potty - Direct Debit - Stopped till April 10th	-
Total Disbursements	(348.22)
Net Transer (to) from Savings	
Ending Checking Balance	\$ 1,697.52
Opening Savings Balance	\$ 8,022.37
Net Transer (to)/from Checking	-
Interest	0.05
Ending Savings Balance	\$ 8,022.42
Total Checking and Savings Balance	\$ 9,719.94

### **Photos by Steve Yeaton**





# NEXT MEETING JUNE 5TH, 2014 @ 7:15PM AT ZION-BENTON PUBLIC LIBRARY

#### 2014 Events Schedule

- June 8<sup>th</sup> Warbird & Electric Day, Host: Jack Bernard
- July 13th Cub & Bipe Day, Host: Zaig Tahir
- August 17th Annual Picnic, Hosts: Jim & Joan Doubek
- September 7<sup>th</sup> Vertical Lift Day (heli&quad), Host: Jay Imroth
- October 5<sup>th</sup> Unique Aircraft Day, Host: Bill Rago

President: Dick Hult	(847) 244-8265	r.hultz4843@att.net
VP/Safety Director: Chuck Smith	(847) 362-8865	crolsmi@aol.com
Treasurer: Leonard Martin	(262) 694-7338	lcmjaguar@yahoo.com
Events Director: Bill Rago	(847) 489-8871	recumbentmister@gmail.com
Secretary: Jim Spice	(224) 374-2696	jimjet2@comcast.net
Field Director: Jack Bernard	(847) 830-6398	thesaintalso@yahoo.com